 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
Minutes of the April 2008 of the Faculty Council. 

D6. Changes to the definition of the General Education Requirement, or designation of courses used to satisfy the General Education Requirement shall be reported to the Undergraduate Studies Committee. Approval of all changes, or course designations, shall follow the procedures as described in III/D/1,2,3,4,5. All changes submitted to the voting faculty, as described in III/D/3 shall be submitted to the voting faculty, in writing, not less than two weeks prior to the faculty meeting. 

Appendix P modification (Phil Troyk): 

Phil noted that it would be wise for us to be careful about modifications of the General Education requirement. John O'Leary (CAEE), Jack Snapper (Hum), and Phil developed a proposed wording for a modification of this Appendix. The underlying idea is that the General Education rules are not themselves curriculum changes. He explained the context regarding the recent University Faculty meeting. This change to Appendix P will mean that some changes to the General Education requirements will require faculty action, but not all: the proposed change is not intended to thwart changes that really are routine. The Humanities Department is not the only place where "H" courses are taught, for example. Phil said that we want the process to go forward. Jack noted that the new paragraph is badly worded: any mathematics class would have to be vetted by the UGSC. Phil agreed that we don't want to clog the system with problems related to H, S, and C designations for courses, and Jack affirmed that the intention here is a good one: he simply wanted it to be worded in a more clean way. Chris White said this appears to be a significant problem, and that Jack's concern over getting bogged down with minutiae is legitimate; he asked whether Phil could work a better wording for the proposal. Art Lubin (AMat) asked how these possible revisions might affect faculty members' ability to propose amendments to degree requirements at actual faculty meetings. Phil confirmed that that problem is unresolved, but that it's a separate issue from the one we're discussing now. Joyce Hopkins said she would like to see Phil go back to revise the wording of the proposal. Concerns were raised about grandfathering in existing H, S, and C courses, and about how to evaluate newly-developed courses. 

Minutes of the Faculty Meeting in Spring 08

1.  ADVANCE \d 4Proposed addition to Appendix P of the Faculty Handbook: This proposed addition to Appendix P was approved by the Faculty Council at its 4 April 2008 meeting, and it requires a majority vote of the faculty at the 23 April meeting in order for the President to forward this change to the Trustees for final approval. The addition is to Appendix P, paragraph III, section D, and it reads as follows: 

D6. Changes to the definition of the General Education Requirement, or designation of courses used to satisfy the General Education Requirement, 

shall be reported to the Undergraduate Studies Committee. Approval of all 

changes, or course designations, shall follow the procedures as described 

in III/D/1,2,3,4,5. All changes submitted to the voting faculty, as 

described in III/D/3 shall be submitted to the voting faculty, in writing, 

not less than two weeks prior to the faculty meeting.

The action associated with this proposal at the April University faculty meeting was as follows:

1. Phil noted that the last sentence should, in fact, be deleted from the proposal because of an inconsistency with the previous sentence.

2. Michael Davis asked how one is to distinguish between a significant and a non-significant change [as discussed in Paragraph IIIA of this Appendix]. Phil replied that the University Faculty Council decides that collectively.

3. Joe Locicero argued that it is improper to jump over the Undergraduate Studies Committee in such determinations.

4. Joe moved and Geoff Williamson seconded a proposal that this amendment to Appendix P be referred back to the UGSC for further consideration. The chair put this to a voice vote, and the result was inconclusive. An attendee called for a division of the house, which was done. The vote was 51-48 in favor, so the motion carried.

